
 

 
 

       ACTIVITY REPORT 
 
 

TO:   Board of Harbor Commissioners 
 
FROM: James B. Pruett, General Manager 
   
DATE: November 16, 2022 
 
SUBJECT: General Manager’s Activity Report 

 
             

 
1. Correction to October 19, 2022 OneShoreline Staff Report.  The SMCHD, 
specifically, the General Manager, was notified in December of 2021 of the coastal 
study.  In response, the Harbor District informed OneShoreline that the SMCHD 
looked forward to working with OneShoreline on the study.  OneShoreline did not 
respond to our request regarding the District’s assistance during the study itself. 
 
The next contact from OneShoreline on the study was on September 7th, 2022 at a 
meet and greet meeting between the General Manager of SMCHD and the Executive 
Director of OneShoreline.  At this meet and greet, the Executive Director presented 
the results of the study.  OneShoreline did not provide a copy of the study itself or the 
PowerPoint presentation as was requested by the General Manager of SMCHD.  
 
2. Received several emails in support of the Holiday Lighted Boat Festival at 
Pillar Point Harbor.  Responded to each stating based on budgetary and staffing 
issues, the Harbor District will not host the Holiday Lighted Boat event this year.  The 
District is looking forward to hosting it in 2023. 
 
3. On September 17, 2022, met with Len Materman of OneShoreline prior to the 
Board Meeting of October 19h to discuss the presentation.  

 
4. Attended the California Clean Boating Network meeting with the following 
presentations: 

 
a. All the Small Things”: Microplastics Monitoring and Management (Scott 

Coffin, Ph.D. State Water Resources Control Board Division of Drinking 
Water). 

b. Priming the Sewage Pumpout: Why We Monitor and How it Impacts 
Boaters Statewide (Georgia Tunioli, The Bay Foundation and Liz Juvera, 
San Francisco Estuary Partnership). 

c. Collaboration for Conservation - Whales off the California coast are 
experiencing unique challenges, but resources are available to allow 
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anyone to become a citizen scientist and help (Danielle Tentschert, 
Education Manager, Ocean Connectors). 

d. Expired Marine Flares in California (Vivian Matuk, California State Parks 
and California Coastal Commission, Yalin Li, California Product 
Stewardship Council and Cristian Centeno, Port of Los Angeles). 
 

5. Attended meeting with Noah Katz, Resource Conservation District to discuss 
Sewer and Stormwater runoff.  
 

6. Attended meeting with Michael McCall, Director of Benefits, OE3 on 2023 
contribution rates. 

 
7. Attended meeting with Deborah Hirst to further discuss the Migrating Mural at 

Pillar Point Harbor and the collaboration with Hatch Elementary School's mural as 
a part of Oceans Week in 2023.  The project involves the Greater Farallones 
Association who submitted a grant proposal for $141,000 to support the mural at 
Pillar Point Harbor. This grant, if approved, would fully fund the update to the 
interpretive signs at the Harbormaster's Building area near the pier and also cover 
themed mural work on harbor buildings. 

 
8. Attended meeting with Moffatt and Nichols to discuss Pillar Point Harbor as a 

base of support for vessels supporting the development of offshore wind in 
California.  Pillar Point Harbor is one of many ports/harbor being considered for 
the support vessels home port. 

 
9. Met with Philip Vitale of South San Francisco to discuss design update for 

landscaping and paving improvements at Oyster Point on land managed by the 
Harbor District. 

 
10. Attended SMCHD Human Relations Committee Meeting. 

 
11. Met with Matthew Chidester, City Manager, Half Moon Bay to discuss maritime 

search and rescue, capital improvement projects, and district operations. 
 

12. Provided tour of Pillar Point Harbor to Mike Callagy, County Executive Officer, 
San Mateo County and discussed maritime search and rescue, as well as current 
and planned capital improvement projects. 

 
13. Provided SMCHD brief to George Domurat, SMCHD Commissioner Elect (District 

2). 
 
14. Training: 

a. Attended CSDA Sexual Harassment Prevention Training for Supervisors 
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